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            OWLKILL ROD & GUN CLUB 
                    JANUARY 2016 

 

President: John D’Allaird 

Vice Pres.: Bret Seiler 

Treas.: Randy Burgoyne 

Secretary: Tom Duclos 

Board of Directors:   Mark Mahoney (Chairman), Tim Barry, David Langlois, Lance Allen Wang 

   

Have you checked out the finest website the Owlkill has ever had???   

Check out  www.owlkill.org 
 

 

Monthly Meeting:  The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Owlkill Rod & Gun Club will be held on 

Thursday January 14
th

 at 7:00p.m.  All members are invited and encouraged to attend.    

 

Board of Directors:   Board of Directors meeting is scheduled for Thursday January 28
th

 at 7:00p.m. 
 

 

President’s Comments:    
 

The Holidays are past and most of us have a brief lull in travels, activities and look forward to the 

coming year. 

 

The clever deer this season evaded many an avid hunter. My own experience was … unusual. 

I had trekked up and down the mountain several times early in the morning to establish where all 

the hunters were, then settled up on the top ridge. After all the climbing/descending/climbing, the 

sun came out and hit my face- I immediately dozed off for a couple minutes to be startled back by 

a rustling in the thicket. Sure, sure- a deer- two deer, one good size doe deep in the thicket with no 

possible shot and another STRANGE looking critter out in the open in plain sight. Couldn’t 

believe my eyes and thought I was dreaming until I dared to mention it later to my hunting 

companion who told me I had seen the  ‘Phantom’ doe many were speaking of in the Waites Hill 

area- an exceptionally  small but mature shaped, very light gray doe with long feathery whitish 

hair around the face, ears and flanks. He saw it too. It had been seen and reported around the 

White Creek woods by several reliable sources. His assurance made me trust my own eyes again 

as well as my new optician! 

  

I never did get a shot at a deer this year, buck or doe! A strange year for weather and hunting! 

Optimism suggests a forward look to the year, when hunting is great, we’re all good looking and 

taxes are repealed!  

 

We reviewed the past year in the December Newsletter which was a very busy year- it flew by!                                                 

 

Now for 2016: 

This year promises to be a fruitful and busy year as well:  
- There are many new members and more are joining / planning to join.  

- We have projects in the planning stages that will be coming along when the weather breaks- we will 

discuss them later as each becomes more imminent and the weather permits. 

- The standard fare of events and shoots with some new events in the design / development stage.  

- The Lottery has been fine-tuned and tickets are on sale until June when #’s will be drawn daily and all 

http://www.owlkill.org/
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prizes given out. 

- Speakers with information relevant to issues of interest and concern to our Club and us as individuals. 

In the near term: 

-  Board of Directors (BOD) elections is on an even year- Officers, odd year- and the BOD elections will 

take place at the February monthly club meeting. All 4 currently serving on the Board (Tim Barry, Dave 

Langlois, Mark Mahoney and Lance Wang) have agreed to stand for election again. Lance and Dave were 

voted into BOD in 2015 because it was necessary to fill two open seats. We will vote again this year to 

get the whole board on the even year rotation.  The Club is very fortunate to have the Board as it is 

currently configured. The BOD Chaired by Mark M. has accomplished much and much more is in the 

planning.  I can heartily endorse all current Board members as we enter the elections.  

-  Hunter’s Safety Feb. 6
th

. See the description on Owlkill.org as well. 

- ‘Cabin Fever’ gathering some evening in February, date and time yet to be announced, just for the 

fellowship during the time of year when we all need it. Coffee, pies and stories. 

-  FSAC (Firearms Safety Awareness Clinic): June 4
th

. This course is an excellent initiation into the safe 

use of firearms by those previously unfamiliar with their use. In the course of this week I ran into 

someone who took the course last year. Her unsolicited comment was: “The FSAC was a fantastic 

course!” See description on Owlkill.org. 

 

This is not a comprehensive list of club plans, there is much more to come! 

Come and participate in the activities and the work of the Club! 
 

Congrats are in order again to our Editor Lance Wang for the new position he now officially occupies as 

Town Councilman in White Creek. He was sworn in on December 30
th

. 

 

In this issue is a story, for your reading pleasure, that was first printed in The Reader’s Digest, 

December 1964. I found this issue in an antique store several years ago and contacted Reader’s Digest 

Archive Division who gave permission to allow friends to read it, of course crediting the source. We 

gratefully acknowledge them for their generosity. Enjoy it. 

 

See you at our monthly meeting on Thursday, 1/14/2016 

 

John D’Allaird, President, Owlkill Rod & Gun Club 

 

 

EDITOR’S COLUMN 

 

Hunting season is over for the most part – the deer and turkey seasons, anyway, which so many of you wait 

for.   This may be the first year I hunt coyote, as I suspect that’s one reason that the pickings were slim on 

my chosen hunting ground (in a year where the pickings seemed slim regardless thanks to the bizarre 

weather), I think they’re going after the fawns and its not helping the situation any.    It was the first year 

that I actually saw coyote as they were coming off “night shift” as the sunlight began to peek through the 

trees.   For an animal which is not typically brazen, I found their confidence a sign that I probably have 

some work to do this winter, perhaps with some .308 hand loaded 110 grain rounds… 

 

I want to thank everyone for great input to this issue – thanks to our stalwart President, John D’Allaird for 

his story from the Readers’ Digest archives, Rich Allen for sharing his humor and shame, Bob Preble for his 

“glamor shot,” and the overwhelming response to last month’s trivia question! 

 

 

L. A. Wang, Editor 
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REMINDER ABOUT NEW MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL POLICIES/FORMS FOR 2016 

 

I’ve published this two months in a row, but the changes are significant enough that I’m going to give it one 

more go…. 

 

1. Dues and renewals are due no later than the 1
st
 of March.   On that day, the combo to the clubhouse 

and ranges changes. 

2. Renewals received between 1
st
 of March and 1

st
 of June have a $20.00 penalty. 

3. Renewals received after the 1
st
 of June will be treated as a new membership, which means that the 

applicant will have to appear before the Board of Directors’ Meeting and then the next Membership 

meeting before approval. 

 

Please understand – the goal is not that we want to collect penalties or have anyone jump through hoops.   

The goal is to get membership renewals in before the 1
st
 of March so we can manage our finances and pay 

the Club’s bills.   I’m sure I speak for our Chairman of the Board of Directors and our President when I say 

we would be happy to collect no penalties next year! 

 

4. For those who are unable to participate in work details and/or committees, we have provided the 

OPTION to donate an additional $25.00 with your renewal which will be allocated towards supplies 

and materials to support our work parties.   In other words, if you can’t do some of the physical 

heavy lifting, let Jackson and Lincoln do the lifting for you. 

 

5. As with last year, we are offering the opportunity to purchase Owlkill Lottery tickets for with your 

renewal.   We’ll mail the tickets to you with your new membership card. 

 

As always, please sign and date a copy of the safety rules and submit with your renewal form!   They have 

been updated to correct a couple of typos from the earlier edition 

 

 

2016 OWLKILL LOTTERY!!! 

 

Members can turn in any completed slips and funds at all regular meetings.  As always you can purchase 

tickets on the spot, when renewing your membership or you may pick up folders of tickets to sell over the 

winter as your time permits.  Ticket stubs that are returned are subsequently listed and may be viewed from 

our Fundraising page by clicking the 2016 Numbers in Play button.  The web page gives club members 

and the general public a view of how our sales are progressing.  Updates to our numbers in play file will 

regularly take place shortly following monthly meetings starting in January and at other appropriate times as 

ticket stubs are returned.  As always the Club thanks all of our retail vendors and ticket sellers for their 

efforts in making this year’s fundraiser a success.       

 

Tim Barry 

 

TRIVIA 

 

Lots of answers to this month’s trivia question!    So, let’s rehash it real quick: 

 

The .45 ACP Thompson Submachine gun, famed for its use by organized crime and police through the 

1920s (with its trademark drum magazine and cliché violin case), and later by British and American soldiers 

during World War II (Americans with stick magazines, generally) was an elegant design though 

maintenance intensive, heavy as a Garand, and expensive to manufacture.    It was replaced by a decidedly 

inelegant design at the end of the war – but cheap and easy to manufacture, primarily of stamped metal.   

This piece stayed in the inventory through the 1980s.   What was the replacement for the Thompson? 

http://owlkill.org/fundraising.html
http://owlkill.org/uploads/3/5/1/8/3518737/in_play16.pdf
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70 years ago – Marines advancing on Okinawa, May 1945.   

The Marine in the foreground has the Thompson 

Submachine Gun.   The Marine on the right carries the 

Browning Automatic Rifle (BAR). 

 

Well, thank you to the following club members for their 

responses, all correct:   Mark Mahoney (first in, probably 

about ten minutes after the newsletter hit his Inbox!), Bob 

Preble (more about his response shortly), John Wiley, Joe 

Ahrberg, and Alex Hills. 

 

The answer was indeed the M3 Submachine Gun, aka the 

“Grease Gun.”    This weapon had quite a bit of longevity 

in the US military seeing service from World War 2 all the way through the 80s and on into Desert Storm, 

primarily as a sidearm for vehicle crews.   One of the Owlkill’s very own, Mr. Bob Preble, carried one in 

Vietnam.    

 

Left:   O3, one of my favorite bits of “Grease Gun” 

lore is what you can attempt with a low cyclic rate 

and the low muzzle velocity of the .45 ACP round – 

you can attempt to deflect the round around 

corners with the right accessories… 
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Right:   Bob Preble and his “little friend,” alongside a Cessna 

O-1 (Observation) aircraft.   Low, slow, quiet, and 

maneuverable, the O-1 was very valuable for adjusting 

artillery fire, however, when small arms were able to zero in 

on an aircraft, its survivability was questionable.   The US 

Army alone lost almost 300 of these aircraft in Vietnam.    We 

salute you this January Bob, as our “Thunder-stud of the 

month.” 

 

 

But enough of the M3, let us move on to this month’s trivia 

question.    Technology can be a blessing, making our lives 

easier.   However, it comes at a cost.   Sometimes the cost is 

simply finding that something that we thought would make a 

simple task easier instead just makes a simple task more 

complicated, and the user ends up serving the technology as 

opposed to the other way around.   Sometimes it becomes a 

solution in search of a problem. 

 

Well, Remington found a solution after lots of time and 

dollars sunk into a revolutionary new system they called the 

Etronix, and even released a new Model 700 designed to take 

advantage of the system (granted, with a two thousand dollar 

MSRP).   Well, this hit the market in 2000, and was gone by 2003.   So this month’s question is – what the 

heck was Remington Etronix, and why was it gone by 2003? 

 

 

IN PURSUIT OF THE “HEFTY TOM” 

 

“Absolutely True….” – Rich Allen 

 

One autumn afternoon, as Sean and I ("I" shall be unnamed) were walking toward our favorite undisclosed 

goose hunting location, Sean spotted a wild turkey some four fields away, (a good distance, even for Sean's 

eyesight).  Using his binoculars to verify this sighting and exclaiming,  "Ooo -- Ooo it's a Tom"  was all 

that was needed to abandon goose hunting and begin turkey hunting, since the season was still open. 

  

Our plan was to approach the blind side of Ole' Tom situating ourselves one field from his strutting 

area.  Two hours later, having meandered through a swamp, a wooded area and the high sides of two corn 

fields without detection, our position was secured.  In our final stalk Sean would creep over the last hill as 

I would low-crawl the lower point putting each within shotgun range.  Sean confirmed, "Ole' Tom is still 

there."  We caught our breath; then begun our final pursuit, but as we peeked over our respective positions, 

our excitement was crushed.  You see, Ole' Tom turned out to be a windblown Hefty bag caught on a lone 

cornstalk in the field...   

 

We named this turkey... "Hefty Tom". 

 

Rich Allen 

  

Further Acknowledgement:  Fat City Squirt... an  8 yr. old Labrador Retriever and devoted hunting 

companion who could positively attest to the authenticity of this story.  "Squirt" was nearly 2 1/2 at the 

time, but swore he could remember this happening as if it were yesterday. 
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AND FINALLY…. 

 

Club President John D’Allaird was so enamored by this story from a December 1964 Readers’ Digest that he 

actually reached out to them and got their permission to republish it in this issue of the Owlkill newsletter.   I 

hope you enjoy it as much as we did! 
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